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Biography
Originally from southern Ontario, Canada, I received my BA in Anthropology and Near Eastern Studies from Victoria College, University of Toronto, in 1995. My field training began as a seasonal employee with Parks Canada, working on historic sites in Ontario, but two field seasons in Ireland expanded my professional interest to include the Early Medieval Period in northern Europe. I went to Peterhouse, at the University of Cambridge, to do an MPhil in World Archaeology in 1995, which deepened my interest in the Vikings and sparked a new interest in geoarchaeology and soil micromorphology. I stayed at the University of Cambridge to do my PhD at Newnham College, working on Viking Age and 19th-century (ethno-historic) houses and floor sediments in Iceland. Since 1997, I have worked as a geoarchaeologist on a number of Viking Age and Medieval projects in England, Orkney, the Outer Hebrides, Norway, and especially Iceland. I also worked as seasonal excavation staff for the Institute of Archaeology, Iceland, from 2000-2007, becoming Director of the NABO/FSÍ Field School in North Atlantic Archaeology at Vatnsfjörður in 2005. I was appointed Lecturer in Archaeology at the University of Aberdeen in 2007. My primary research interests are the social archaeology of houses in the Early Medieval Period, migrations and the relationships between incomers and indigenous peoples, the impacts of culture contact on material culture, especially residential architecture, and gender archaeology, especially gendered work and activity areas in the Viking Age. 
Aims for NABO Meeting

For me, the NABO General Meeting represents an ideal opportunity to hear the results of recent archaeological research projects and in turn to present, on behalf of a large interdisciplinary and international team, the results of an ongoing field project at the site of Vatnsfjörður, northwest Iceland. I hope to get feedback about the Vatnsfjörður project, and to engage with the new ideas for research progress, outputs and funding that never fails to come out of the stimulating discussions at NABO meetings. 
